Primary 7 Term 4 Newsletter

Well, it is finally here, our very last term as a class and indeed your child’s very last term at Fishermoss.  I hope that you all enjoyed your holidays and the small steps to normality that are starting to be reintroduced. I am sure that there were lots of garden reunions and perhaps trip to see friends and family.  

The pupils have settled back to school and routines, and I am grateful to their efforts to follow the handwashing and distancing guidelines, they are being responsible and respectful as well as helpful and kind.  I am sure that we will see lots of hardwork in the classroom as we prepare for S1. 

Our Weekly timetable has not changed significantly, a reminder below
Monday- French with Ms Ruxton and assembly
Tuesday- PE with Miss Mellis
Wednesday- Science 
Thursday- PE
Friday- Golden Time 

Reading Homework will be issued either Monday/Wednesday or Tuesday/Thursday with book detective tasks as appropriate.  Other homework will be issued via Google Classroom where there will also be announcements and revision materials.  Please encourage your child to check a few times a week for updates.   

Our P7 pupils are able to wear their Leaver’s Hoodie as part of their uniform and can continue to wear joggers for PE days.  All uniform, water bottles and jackets to be labelled please to help with lost items.

Maths this term has begun with a recap of previous fraction work and will move onto decimals and percentages next week.  Other topics for term 4 will be finishing Time, 3D shape and angles, measurement (weight, volume), simple algebraic equations, symmetry and probability.  We will also ensure that tables, graphs and data can be dealt with in different ways, often linked to real life examples and our topic work.

In literacy we will continue to work hard on spelling and grammar skills making sure that pupils are secure in use of figures of speech, apostrophes and have a good grasp of the importance of proofreading, editing and up levelling work.  We will also have an individual talk at some point this term.  We will be making sure that we are able to produce different types of functional writing such as reports and instructions, again this links well with our Topic.

HWB this term will focus on the P6 and P7 content of what we used to call ‘Living and Growing’ but which has been updated and modernised.  The website can be found at https://rshp.scot/ 
You may wish to have a look at the second level lessons as your child may wish to discuss what they have learned.  We will also be focussing on Emotional wellbeing, resilience and internet safety.
We will continue our study of the Jewish faith in RME which was started last term, focusing on festivals.

Our Topic this term is Science, which will include a study of plants, photosynthesis, microbes, waves, chemical changes alongside learning about how to plan, carry out and write up an investigation.  We will be linking this into our writing and our maths as we learn how to make sense of the world around us using the scientific method.  We will have plenty of practical lessons as well as learning how technology can help us.

It is going to be a very busy term!  As always if you need to contact me you can email the school office or put a note in your child’s diary. 

Mrs Middleton

